Dear (Name of Member of Congress), 

I’m writing to ask that you support hard-working 9-1-1 professionals in our state by supporting the 911 SAVES Act in the House (H.R. 6319) and the Enhancing First Response Act (S. 3556) in the Senate.     

This bipartisan legislation would direct the Office of Management and Budget to reclassify 9-1-1 call takers and dispatchers as Protective Service Occupations, instead of their current category, Office and Administrative Support Occupations.

9-1-1 dispatchers are America's FIRST first responders. On any given day, they may provide emergency medical instruction, reassure people in crisis, and coordinate the arrival of police, fire, and EMS. They are highly trained in best practices and complex technologies. They work under uniquely stressful circumstances, especially during wide-scale emergencies. 

However, the U.S. Government classifies 9-1-1 as an "Office and Administrative Support Occupation," alongside office clerks and taxi dispatchers. This is an outdated, misinformed view of the work performed by 9-1-1 professionals, and it must be changed.

This small change would cost nothing and give 9-1-1 professionals the recognition they deserve. It also could lead to better research and action on workforce issues related to 9-1-1. 

Please let me know you support our local 9-1-1 services by supporting this bill. Thank you.

Sincerely, 

(Your Name)
(Title) 
(City, State, Zip Code) 
